
 

 

 

Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: cricci@community-concepts.org 
 
 
Community Concepts, Inc. 
Christian Ricci, Resource Development Manager 
240 Bates Street 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Ricci,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: fsaidi@maineimmigrantrights.org 
 
 
Maine Immigrants’ Rights Coalition 
Fatime Saidi, Development & Relations Manager 
1 Marginal Way, Floor 2 
Portland, ME 04101 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Saidi,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: lori@scsmaine.org 
 
 
Spiritual Care Services of Maine (scs Maine) 
Lori Whittemore, Executive Director 
6 Ocean View Circle 
Saco, ME 04072 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Whittemore,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: adr@crossculturalcommunityservices.org 
 
 
Cross Cultural Community Services 
Regina Phillips 
15 Casco Street 
Portland, ME 04101 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Phillips,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: daniel@lightsoutart.com 
 
 
Lights Out Art Consulting 
Daniel Sipe 
10 Tannery Street 
Norway, ME 04268 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Sipe,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: mhannan@mecap.org 
 
 
Maine Community Action Association, dba Maine Community Action Partnership 
Megan Hannan, Executive Director 
262 Harlow Street 
Bangor, ME 04401 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Hannan,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: Christine.thomas@opportunityalliance.org 
 
 
The Opportunity Alliance 
Christine Thomas 
190 Lancaster Street 
Portland, ME 04101 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Thomas,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: slocke@acap-me.org 
 
 
Aroostook County Action Program 
Sherry Locke 
771 Main Street 
Presque Isle, ME 04769 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Locke,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: kilubuesther2019@gmail.com 
 
 
African Women and Development 
Esther Kilubu 
152 Grant Street, Apt 10 
Portland, ME 04102 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Kilubu,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: Abdikhadar.shire@akhss.org 
 
 
AK Health and Social Services 
Abdikhadar Shire 
11 Westminster Street 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Shire,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: Starsha.schiller@gscmaine.org 
 
 
Gateway Community Services Maine 
Starsha Schiller, Director of Operations 
501 Forest Avenue 
Portland, ME 04103 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Schiller,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: atucker@greaterportlandhealth.org 
 
 
Portland Community Health Center DBA Greater Portland Health 
Ann Tucker, CEO 
180 Park Avenue 
Portland, ME 04102 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Tucker,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: elsie@healthyacadia.org 
 
 
Healthy Acadia 
Elspeth (Elsie) Flemings, Executive Director 
75 State Street 
Ellsworth, ME 04065 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Flemings,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: sarah.lewis@main1.org 
 
 
Maine Access Immigrant Network 
Sarah Lewis 
237 Oxford Street, Suite 25a 
Portland, ME 04101 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Lewis,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: fowsiam@hotmail.com 
 
 
Maine Community Integration 
Fowsia Musse 
11 Lisbon Street, PO Box 653 Suite 104 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Musse,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: yunezase@mana-maine.org 
 
 
Maine Association for New Americans- MANA 
Yvette Unezase, Interim Executive Director 
1311 Washington Avenue 
Portland, ME 04103 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Unezase,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: sdouglas@manomaine.org 
 
 
Mano en Mano / Hand in Hand 
Sean Douglas, Operations Director 
4 Maple Street 
Milbridge, ME 04658 
 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Douglas,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: rilwan@meirs.org 
 
 
Maine Immigrant & Refugee Services (MEIRS) 
Rilwan Osman, Executive Director 
256 Bartlett Street 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Osman,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: melinda.thomas@neaao.org 
 
 
New England Arab American Organization 
Melinda Thomas 
426 Bridge Street (Westbrook Community Center) 
Westbrook, ME 04092 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Thomas,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: homer@nmphi.org 
 
 
New Mainers Public Health Initiative 
Hibo Omer, Executive Director 
276 Lisbon Street 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Omer,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: alovejoy@preblestreet.org 
 
 
Preble Street 
Ali Lovejoy, Interim VP of Development 
55 Portland Street 
Portland, ME 04101 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Lovejoy,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: ccron@presentemaine.org 
 
 
Presente Maine 
Crystal Cron, Executive Director 
622 Congress Street, PO Box 4202 
Portland, ME 04101 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Cron,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: jennifer@rangeleyhealthandwellness.com 
 
 
Rangeley Region Health and Wellness Partnership 
Jennifer McCormack, Executive Director 
25 Dallas Hill Road, PO Box 722 
Rangeley, ME 04970 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. McCormack,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: slro.infome@gmail.com 
 
 
Sustainable Livelihoods Relief Organization (SLRO) 
Ibrahim Mohamed, Interim Executive Director 
256 Bartlett Street, Suite 101 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Mr. Mohamed,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: fgonzalez@spectrumgenerations.org 
 
 
Spectrum Generations 
Fran Gonzalez, Development Specialist 
One Weston Court 
Augusta, ME 04330 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Gonzalez,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: fhussein@ircofmaine.org 
 
 
United Somali Women of Maine 
Fatuma Hussein 
1220 Lisbon Street 
Lewiston, ME 04240 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Hussein,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Contract Management 

11 State House Station 

109 Capitol Street 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

Tel.: (207) 287-3707; Fax: (207) 287-5031 

TTY: Dial 711 (Maine Relay) 

Janet T. Mills 

Governor 

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D. 

Commissioner 

 

 

 
 
 
 
October 14, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail: rpetrie@wabanakiphw.org 
 
 
Wabanaki Public Health and Wellness 
Rebecca Petrie 
1 Merchants Plaza, PO Box 1356 
Bangor, ME 04401 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Withdrawal of Conditional Contract Award under RFA# 
202206091 COVID-19 Community Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For 
Community Based Organizations 

 
Dear Ms. Petrie,  
 
This letter is in regard to the subject Request for Application (RFA), issued by the State of 
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (Department) for COVID-19 Community 
Resilience Grant Funding Opportunity For Community Based Organizations.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department is formally withdrawing the 
conditional contract awards issued on October 11, 2022 due to an administrative error in the 
evaluation process. The Department intends to re-issue conditional contract awards in the 
near future. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with the State of Maine. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Debra Downer, Deputy Director for Competitive Procurement  
Division of Contract Management   
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